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Message 

from the 

Grand 

Knight 

 

Brother 
Knights, 
 
 
Summer is here!! My snow 
shovels have been taken to the 
storage shed.  Special thanks to 
Rich Kendall, Chris George, Terry 
Martin, Marc DeFourny, Mike 
Overmyer, Greg Taylor, Ed Price, 
& Bob Brehm for braving the traffic 
for over 2 hours to raise $1,241 for 
Special Olympics.  

We were presented an 
award at the Special Olympics 
games at Whetstone High School 
on May 11

th
. It’s in the trophy case. 

Thanks also to all those who 
participated in the Cash Bonanza 
Raffle. Over $500 was raised for 
Sam’s Fans.  

Dave Davisson has done a 
great job with the Blood Drive.  
Our Donut Sunday’s have ended 
until the Fall. Thanks to Deacon 
Jeffrey for picking up the 
doughnuts! I miss getting them and 
being stopped for the train in 
Linworth. Aroma therapy and they 
taste sooo good! 

We planned to have our 
council Enthroned to the Sacred 
Heart of Jesus at our May meeting, 
but the attendance was light, so it 
will be done at our June meeting. 
This is so important for us with all 
the problems in the Church. Will 
we stay at the foot of the cross or 
abandon Jesus and his church?  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Information will be available about 
having your home enthroned. We 
will also be having our annual 
election that night. If anyone is 
interested in being on our 
leadership team, let me know. 
There are a couple openings. We 
welcome your input.  

Our new Pastor is Father 
Sean Dooley. He WILL have our 
full cooperation and we WILL do 
whatever he asks of us! THANK 
YOU to our Pastor and Chaplain 
Father John for his guidance and 
his continued support of our 
council!! 

Hope to see you at our 
Saturday morning men’s group 
learning about the Mass from 
Bishop Barron or at our meeting on 
the June 18

th
 at 7:00. Yes 7:00 

after the Rosary after 5:30 Mass. 
 

In His Honor, 
Bob Brehm, Grand Knight 

 

 

St. William 
of York 
Bishop 

1085-1154 
June 8 

 
St. William of 

York, Bishop 

(Feast day is the day of his death, June 

8th). William of York was the son of 

Count Herbert, treasurer to English 

King Henry I. His mother Emma, was 

the half-sister of King William. Young 

William became treasurer of the 

church of York at an early age and 

was elected Archbishop of York in 

1140. 

William's election was 

challenged by the Cistercians on the 

Knights Of Columbus 
Our Lady of Peace 

Council #14282 
Columbus, Ohio 
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OLP Council Officers 
 

Chaplain 
Msgr. John Johnson 

 
Grand Knight Bob Brehm  
bbrehm5859@gmail.com 

 
Deputy Grand Knight 

Steve Gauntner 
sgauntner@sealimited.com 

 
Chancellor Rich Kendall 
rkendall79@yahoo.com 

 
Recorder Dick Jones 

jones_richardf@yahoo.com 
 

Financial Secretary 
Chris George 

ctgeorge.413@gmail.com 
 

Treasurer Mark Tranovich 
mtrano@hotmail.com 

 
Lecturer J. Michael Finn 

FCoolavin@aol.com 
 

Advocate Jeff Fortkamp 
jdfortkamp@gmail.com 

 
Warden Bob Giesken 
GieskenAIA@aol.com 

 
Inside Guard Terry Martin 
moose3939@icloud.com 

 
Outside Guard Mitch Ulaberri 

mitch97u@gmail.com 
 

Board of Trustees 
 

Ed Price (1 year) 
pricee99@yahoo.com 

Dave Davisson (2 year) 
davisson.12@osu.edu 

Joe Yonadi (3 year) 
joeyonadi@gmail.com  
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grounds of simony. He was cleared by 

Rome, but later, a new Pope, the 

Cistercian Eugene III, suspended 

William, and in 1147, he was deposed 

as archbishop of York. 

William then retired to 

Winchester where he led the austere 

life of a monk. Upon the death of his 

accusers and Eugene III, Pope 

Anastastius IV restored William his 

See and made him archbishop. 

However, after one month back in 

York, the saintly prelate died in the 

year 1154.  

Some claim he was poisoned 

by the archdeacon of York. The 

archdeacon was called to trial by the 

King but the King died before the trial 

could be held. Pope Honorius 

canonized William in 1227. 

 

 

Measure-Up Collection 
 

Our annual Measure-Up Collection 
was held on Saturday, May 4.  
The collection netted $1,241. For 
Special Olympics. Thanks to 
chairman Rich Kendall and his 
merry band of traffic dodgers, Bob 
Brehm, Chris George, Terry 
Martin, Marc DeFourny, Mike 
Overmyer, Greg Taylor, and Ed 
Price (photo by Chris George). 
 

 
 

 

Said by the Pope 
 

“Although the life of a person is 
in a land full of thorns and 
weeds, there is always a space 
in which the good seed can 
grow. You have to trust God.” 
 

Pope Francis 
 

 

OLP Knights Honored 
 

At the recent State Awards 
Banquet on April 5, 2019 OLP 
Knights were recognized for their 
accomplishments: 
 

 
 
Terry Martin was recognized as 
Knight of the Year.  Pictured 
above is Terry with his wife Linda 
being recognized by State Deputy 
Kevin Miller. 

 

 
 
Rick Fields and his family were 
recognized as Family of the Year. 
Pictured above is Rick, his wife 
Marlene and daughter and son-in-
law Lauren and Jacob Yoakam. 
 
Congratulations to Terry, Rick 
and their families. 
 

 
New OLP 
Knights 
Website 

 
Have you 
checked out 
the new OLP 
Knights 
Website? It is located at the 
following address: 
www.olp.knightspot.com 

 
 

OLP Council Receives 
Award! 

 
On Saturday, May 11 the OLP 
Knights Council was given a 
Sponsor Appreciation Award by 
the Columbus Special Olympics for 
our contributions to the Columbus 
Sports Classic through our 
Measure-Up campaign.  Well 
done, Knights! Below Bob 
Brehm and Steve Gauntner 
accept the award from director, 
Sherrie Andrus.  The award can 
be viewed in our display case in 
the Gathering Space. 
 

 
 

 

Our Lady of 
Peace 

History 
 

Father 
George H. 

Foley 
 
The Founding 
Pastor of Our Lady of Peace was 
Father George Herbert Foley. 
Father Foley was born in Roxbury, 
Mass. July 22, 1905, the son of 
George H. and Agnes Dowling 
Foley. He attended Boston College 
High School; Boston College; St. 
John’s Seminary in Boston; and 
Mount St. Mary’s Seminary in 
Emmitsburg, Md.  He was 
ordained April 13, 1932 in St. 
Joseph Cathedral, Columbus, Ohio 
by the late Bishop James J. 
Hartley.   

His first parish assignment 
was as assistant pastor at St. 
Joseph’s Cathedral where he 
served from 1932 until 1942.  He 
was then appointed pastor of St. 
Joseph’s Church in Sugar Grove, 

http://www.olp.knightspot.com/
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Ohio from 1942 until 1946.  While 
at Sugar Grove he also served as 
chaplain of the Boys Industrial 
School in Lancaster, Ohio. 

He was appointed 
Founding Pastor of Our Lady of 
Peace Parish on February 1, 1946 
and served in that capacity until his 
death in 1965.  In addition, he 
served as Chaplain to the 
Columbus Police and Fire 
Departments from 1932 until 1951. 

Father George Foley died 
at Mt. Carmel Hospital on 
February 2, 1965 at the age of 59.  
He was survived by his sister, 
Agnes Foley of Columbus and his 
brother Joseph Gibson Foley of 
Miami, Florida.   

His funeral was held at 
Our Lady of Peace Church on 
Saturday, February 6, 1965 
where a Solemn Pontifical High 
Mass was celebrated by Columbus 
Bishop Edward G. Hettinger. 
Father Foley was buried in St. 
Joseph Cemetery, Columbus, 
Ohio. 

 

 
Announcements! 

 

Brothers, 
Please 

Join Us! 
 

Please try to 
attend the 
monthly meetings. We do need 
your ideas to help us grow. Please 
join us at the monthly meeting 
and share your ideas. The 
General Meetings are held on the 
third Tuesday of each month at 
7:00 PM in the Old Rectory. Mark 
your calendar or log the dates in 
your smarty phone! The dates 
for future OLP Council meetings 
are: 

June 18, 2019 
July 16, 2019 

August 20, 2019 
 

Important Meeting Notice:   
 
Please note our meetings are 
now back to 7:00 pm, 

following the Rosary service 
in the Old Rectory. 

 
Words to the Wise 

 
Rosary Service After Mass:  The 
Knights conduct a Rosary Service 
following the 5:30 pm Mass on 
the Third Tuesday of each 
month. The next service will be 
held on Tuesday, June 18, 2019. 
Blood Needed – The next OLP 
Blood Drive is scheduled for 
Sunday, August 18, 2019, 9 - 2 in 
the Old Rectory.” Share the gift of 
life. 
 
OLP Parish Festival – The 2019 
Parish Festival will be held Friday 
and Saturday, July 19 and July 
20, 2019.  Please watch the 
website and newsletter for further 
information. 
 

 

Rest in Peace 
 

New member, 
Paul McMahon 
passed away on 
May 2, 2019 after 
fighting a difficult 
illness. Paul was 
born January 29, 1944 in 
Youngstown, OH. A graduate of 
Xavier University and the 
University of Miami MBA program, 
Paul spent his career in finance, 
banking and as an Auditor for the 
State of Ohio. RIP. 
 

 
From the 
Editor’s 

Desk 
 

The 
deadline for 
submitting 
information for the newsletter is the 
5

th
 of each month. Let me know if 

there is something you wish 
publicized. You can reach me by 
email at FCoolavin@aol.com or 
by phone at 614-268-4166. 
 

 
 
Please pray for the sick and 
deceased members of our Council, 
in particular, our brother, Paul 
McMahon, who passed away May 
2, 2019. 
 
Please pray for our retired priests 
and religious. They need our 
prayers and support. 
 
Please pray for the six Catholics, 
including their priest Father 
Simeon Yampa, who were killed 
Sunday May 12 during Mass at a 
Catholic church in the African 
nation of Burkina Faso. Gunmen 
stormed the church, killing the six 
men. The attackers then set fire to 
the church. 
 
Pray the Rosary for an end to 
the evil that is abortion. 

 

 
Wanted – New Members 

 
The Grand 
Knight has 
asked each 
member to 
bring in one 
new member 
this year! 
Ask a friend 
to join The 
Knights of 
Columbus!  

On line registration for 
new members is now available 
at www.KofC.org 

Help us continue to grow 
our Council. We currently have 
82 members. If you need 
recruiting information, please 
contact Grand Knight Bob Brehm 
at bbrehm5859@gmail.com  
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